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                                      TOWN OF OLD ORCHARD BEACH 
    TOWN COUNCIL WORKSHOP 

Tuesday, January 19, 2016 
TOWN HALL CHAMBERS 

7:00 p.m. 
 
 

A Town Council Workshop of the Old Orchard Beach Town Council was held on             
Tuesday, January 19, 2016.  Vice Chair Thornton opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m.   
 
The following were in attendance: 
    

Vice Chair Joseph Thornton 
   Councilor Kenneth Blow 
   Councilor Jay Kelley 

Councilor Michael Tousignant 
Town Manager Larry Mead 

   Assistant Town Manager V. Louise Reid 
   Public Works Director Marc Guimont 
    
Absent:   Chair Shawn O’Neill 
 
The purpose the workshop this evening was to discuss the Milliken Street Parking Lot Trash 
Facility.  It should be noted that notices of this meeting and notice of the filing with the 
Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) was provided to these abutters. 
 
 

LIST OF ABUTTERS 
 
205-17-13 – 18 Miles Avenue 
 
 Owner:  Kathleen & Jo Ellen Williamson 
 18 Miles Avenue 
 Old Orchard Beach, Maine 04064 
 
 
205-18-16 – 19 Miles Avenue 
 
 Owner:  Salvatore and Concetta Costa 
 19 Miles Avenue 
 Old Orchard Beach, Maine 04064 
 Mailing Address- 14 Athens Drive, Brockton, MA 02301 
 
 
205-19-18 (0-32) –  47 Milliken Street (32 units) 
 

Owners:  Tidewater Loft Condo Association 
47 Milliken Street 
Old Orchard Beach, Maine 04064 
Alan Baran 
Dirigo Management 
One City Center – 4th Floor 
Portland, Maine 04101 
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205-5-6 – 76 Milliken Street 
 
 Owners:  Harvey M. & Shirley Korobkin 
 Windward Sail Motel 
 76 Milliken Street 
 Post Office Box 264 
 Old Orchard Beach, Maine 04064 
 
 
104-3-1 – 16 Walnut Street 
 
 Owners:  Savely & Vera Kuperman, Trustees 
 16 Walnut Street 
 Old Orchard Beach, Maine 04064 
 Mailing Address – 305 Deering Avenue, Portland, Maine 04106 
 
 
105-3-5 (0-8C)  26 Walnut Street (29 units) 
 
 Owners:  Davenport Condo Association 
 26 Walnut Street 
 Old Orchard Beach, Maine 04064 
 Paula Beyer 
 Portland, Maine 04101 
 
 
 
 
Provided in the Minutes of the Workshop is a copy of the material sent to the Department 
of Environmental Protection. 
 
The Town Manager provided an excellent timeline as to how we got to this point and the 
issue of the Milliken Street Trash Facility.  He reviewed the several location options that 
were discussed at various times over the past year as the Town has had to deal with the 
Department of Environmental requirements to relocate trash handling operations from the 
West Grand Comfort Station where it had been done for many years.  The Town Manager 
explained why this locality could no longer be used and also explained that there were no 
complaints this past summer when the truck was parked nearer to abutters than this will 
be.  The other location options included the head of the Square, Staples Street Extension 
between Palace Playland properties, Memorial Park, Town Hall Parking Lot, and the former 
Transfer Station.  There were significant problems with each of these options which is why 
the Council directed staff to plan on using Milliken Street.  The Workshop is to provide an 
opportunity for public input and for the Council to provide information to the residents of 
the Milliken Street area so that they appreciate the work which has already been done on 
the issue.  The Town Manager explained that he had already submitted to the Department 
of Environmental Protection the permit application for Milliken Street.  There is an urgency 
to move this forward if we are to be ready for May.  The Town Manager indicated that if for 
some reason a decision is made not to use Milliken Street, the application can be 
withdrawn or amended.  He indicated that work is continuing on the planning and design 
of the Milliken Street facility in order to be ready for the February Design Review 
Committee Meeting and the Planning Board Meeting.  The Town Manager had already met 
once with the Design Review Committee.  After this evening’s workshop it was the intent 
of the Town Manager to issue the Request for Proposal (RFP) for a new contractor for 
downtown trash and maintenance.  Member of the Town Council expressed their 
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appreciation for those who attended and understood the positions they were taking but 
the fact is that the Town has few options.   
 
The Town Manager attempted to address all the concerns that were presented by those in 
attendance including comments made by Salvatore Costa, Mark Gustin, Dan Costin,  
Harvey M. & Shirley Korobkin, Jerome Begert, Jack Sarno, Kathy Williams, and John Bird. 
 
Concerns expressed by those in attendance include odor issues, safety issues involving 
children, the amount of cars parked in their during the summer months and individuals 
leaving to go to the beach, the visual distraction of a trash truck being in and out of the 
facility, the fact that this area is a very busy area to begin with, visual attention from those 
bathing in the pool at a local motel, the amount of trash being brought to the facility 
including chairs, toys, etc., and the fact that this is impacting too many people.  A letter 
was received from Attorney Corrine Canace of Southington, Connecticut who owns 
property there for the past fifteen years and is vehemently opposed to the stationing of 
any trash transport vehicle at the municipal parking lot on Milliken Street.  There were 
those who felt it would devalue their property.  It was difficult to convince anyone that 
there would not be an odor but former owner of BBI, Councilor Blow, assured those in 
attendance that there would not be an odor as the trash is not left long enough to cause an 
odor.  Another suggested that was made by those in attendance was consideration of 
using the Ballpark as a place but again if the Ballpark was to be used they might as well 
just go to BBI (Casella Waste) since the location is near.  Those in attendance were also 
disturbed that the Town had asked for a variance in order to have this site approved.  The 
Town Manager reemphasized many times that this is a “temporary holding facility.” 
One of those who spoke raised the issue of the animals in the area including raccoons, 
rats/mice, skunks, foxes, etc.  It was also argued that if Police cars and Fire engines can 
get down Old Orchard Street there should be no reason that a trash truck could not get up 
and down Old Orchard Street and make its way to BBI.  The suggestion was also made 
that the Town try to manage the amount of trash in a better way.  Again the necessity of 
providing for trash removal during the tourist season makes finding the place timely.  The 
Council indicated that they have heard all that was being said and would take it into 
consideration but at this point the only alternative would be to have trash trucks make 
daily trips to BBI and the issues with that are many producing negative results.  Councilor 
Tousignant indicated that in the past the trash had been taken via Milliken Street Parking 
Lot and there never had been a facility in which to contain it.  He had expressed in the past 
his concern about the expense of a facility.  Councilor Kelley indicated he understood the 
concerns presented this evening and would take that under consideration.  Councilor 
Blow expressed his understanding of the concerns but felt that many of them would not 
occur.  Vice Chair Thornton said he sympathized with those who felt so strongly covering 
the location but that considering the issues facing the Town that this was the area that 
he felt must be considered.   
 
The Council expressed their appreciation and met at the conclusion of the Workshop with 
individuals who approached them.  The Council appreciated the manner in which issues 
were discussed and assured those in attendance that should there be issues that 
occurred, they expected to be called and they would address those issue. 
 
The Workshop ended at 7:02 p.m. 
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ADJOURNMENT: 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
 
V. Louise Reid 
Town Council Secretary 
 
I, V. Louise Reid, Secretary to the Town Council of Old Orchard Beach, Maine, do hereby 
certify that the foregoing document consisting of twenty-three (23) pages is a copy of the 
original Minutes of the Town Council Workshop of January 19, 2016. 
V. Louise Reid 


